Dear Parents/Guardians,

Health and safety remain our priority. To assist us with our effort in keeping students, staff and families safe, we are asking you to conduct a daily health screening on your child(ren) every day prior to sending them to school.

Please assess and/or ask your child(ren) the following screening questions before sending them to school.

Does your child have one of the following?

- New cough
- New onset of shortness of breath
- New loss of taste or smell

Does your child have two or more of the following?

- Fever of 100.4 or greater
- Chills
- Muscle aches
- Headache
- Sore throat
- Nausea, vomiting or diarrhea

If you answer yes to the above questions, please do not send your child to school. Instead:

- Notify the school of your child's absence
- Contact your child's health care provider
- Get your child tested for COVID-19
- Do not send your child to school until they have a negative test result or have been cleared by their health care provider

For information on testing sites, contact the Douglas County Health Department at 402-444-3400 or https://www.douglascountyhealth.com/109-covid-19/773-where-to-get-tested

For information on COVID-19 vaccine sites please contact the Douglas County Health Department at 402-444-3400 or https://www.douglascountyhealth.com/109-covid-19/812-where-to-get-a-covid-19-vaccine

Anyone 12 years of age are older is eligible to be vaccinated. Minors, 12 thru 18 years of age must be accompanied by an adult/guardian to be vaccinated.